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On April 5, 2021, representatives from NHTSA and the Department of Transportation (DOT) 

attended an Executive Order 12866 meeting with representatives of the American Lung Association (ALA) 
and the Executive Office of the President (EOP). The meeting occurred telephonically to discuss issues 
relating to the Proposed Rulemaking CAFE Preemption, which was pending EO 12866 regulatory review at 
the time. NHTSA was represented by Hunter Oliver, Senior Trial Attorney, Office of Chief Counsel; DOT 
was represented by Tim Mullins, Senior Attorney, Office of General Counsel. ALA was represented by Paul 
Billings and Will Barrett, as well as Don Hoppert of the American Public Health Association, Jenna 
Riemenschneider of the Asthma and Allergy Foundation of America, Cara Cook of the Alliance of Nurses 
for Healthy Environments, Gary Ewart of the American Thoracic Society, and Nicole Duritz of the Medical 
Society Consortium on Climate and Health. The Office of Management and Budget was represented by 
Chandana Achanta, Rio Schondelmeyer, and Matthew Oreska. 
 

In the meeting, ALA’s representatives discussed the urgent public health threat posed by motor 
vehicle emissions and climate change. They encouraged the Federal government to remove 
preemption barriers to state regulations and expressed a concern that the preemption of state regulation 
of motor vehicle emissions inhibited environmental progress at both the local and broader climate 
levels. In particular, ALA focused on the effectiveness of standards implemented by California under 
Section 209 and other states through Section 177 of the Clean Air Act. After discussing the critical 
nature of state regulation, ALA described the health hazards presented by environmental degradation 
caused by motor vehicle emissions.  

 
In support of the views expressed in the meeting, ALA also submitted a document entitled 

“Road to Clean Air: Benefits of a Nationwide Transition to Electric Vehicles.” This document is 
included as Exhibit A to this docket memorandum. 
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